

March 6, 2025

Dear Brethren.

Thank you for your faithfulness in the work of missions around the world. We continue to have contact with our brethren in the churches we worked with in Colombia. The news here is talking about the difficulties that Colombia is going through once again. The president has socialists leanings and has not been good for the people. Pray that these changes will not effect the work of the Lord in the churches there that are preaching the Gospel!

The Baptist Church in the neighborhood of Florencia in Medellin is doing well! They have between 70 and 80 in attendance every Sunday morning service. They are about at capacity for there building. They are having services in homes during the week and a midweek service. People have been saved and baptized. So there is still liberty to preach the Gospel in this church and the other churches in Colombia. Please pray for the believers and churches there.

Since we retired from the work in Colombia, we have been active in our home church here in Ohio. I am not teaching one of the adult Bible classes. Our emphasis this year is working with the Seniors Bible Study on Tuesday morning. We have a good group that comes out with a desire to continue learning the Word of God. We are now studying the book of Hebrews and from comments it has been a blessing to the brethren. Several participate with questions and comments of the passage we are studying.

Pastor Fabio and the church in Copacabana just celebrated their 20th anniversary! Praise the Lord for the faithfulness of Fabio and his wife, Diana as they serve the Lord together. Souls have been saved and they are reaching out to other areas.

Jackie and I make visits when we can at the hospital or in homes. We are active in the Wednesday night prayer meeting. Jackie is very active making sure there are provisions in the kitchen and helping with the meals on special occasions.

May God continue to bless your Church as you reach souls at home and around the world through your Mission outreach!

In His Name,	Offerings from February 2024
Rick and Jackie Washburn	thru Feb. 2025